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Newsletter, Issue 3:  6th March, 2019 
Upcoming Events 
Friday 8th March  Yr 7-8 Technology @ SOHS 

Wednesday 13th March  Transition to school - 11 - 12.30 

Friday 15th March  Assembly 2.30 in Church 

Monday 18 - Friday 22 March  SENIOR CLASS CAMP 

Tuesday 19th March  PAID UNION MEETING -​ ​Bus will be running at 12.30pm 

Tuesday 19th March  Sport Clutha Triathlon - Yr5s 

Monday 25th March  O​t​a​g​o A​n​n​i​v​e​r​s​a​r​y - ​No School 

Friday 29th March  Assembly 2.30 in Church 

Monday 1st April  Transition to school - 11 - 12.30 

Tuesday 2nd April  School Trip to Dunedin??? Save the date??? 

Wednesday 3rd April  Top Team 

Thursday 4th April  Otago Primary School Triathlon Champs - Cromwell 

Friday 5th April  Yr 7-8 Technology @ SOHS 

Monday 8th April  GRIP seminar in Gore Yr 8’s  

Tuesday 9th April  Football Tournament Yrs 3-8 

Wednesday 10th April  Cultural Celebration 

Thursday 11th April  Football Tournament pp Yrs 3-8 

Friday 12th April  Last day of Term 1 

 
PRE ORDERS OPEN NOW... 
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Tēnā tātou e te whanau o Waiwera South​,  
 
A great big well done to all the athletes who competed on Monday at SOPSSA Athletics, the 
day was hot, there were a lot of competitors and everyone I saw from Waiwera South was 
smiling. Thank you also to the magnificent support we had from our families and friends who 
came along to support the Waiwera South kids. 
 
On Tuesday afternoon we had a small group of Students represent Waiwera South at the 
South Otago Primary School Swim Champs, they all performed exceptionally well, some great 
Personal Bests and an outstanding performance from our relay team.  Well done team! 
 
I would like to welcome Kaye Jopson to our school, Kaye is working as a teacher aide, 
predominantly in the Junior Room. Kaye comes from a background in preschool education. It 
is fabulous to have someone with Kaye’s expertise in the school to work alongside our children. 
 
We also welcome the Stapleforth family to Waiwera South School and the wider community. 
Malakai and Harley have settled into the Middle Room in years 4 and 5, and Elyssa and Trey 
to the Senior Room in Years 6 and 8.  Welcome also to the rest of their family, Tania and Dave 
and older siblings AJ and Daeshaan. We hope you settle in well to Waiwera South and we look 
forward to having you in our community. 
 
We have had notification from the Ministry of Education that our bus run is under review again. 
Our job at school is to provide the MOE with information and pass on the message when they 
make their decisions. We cannot influence or alter the outcomes, or decisions made.  All bus 
runs across the South Island are in the process of being reviewed.  We will keep you informed 
as we hear more information. 
 
The Senior Class is getting ready for their camp to Stewart Island, they are heading off on the 
18th of March for an action packed week of adventure and learning.  We are looking forward 
to lots of stories and photos when they return. 
 
Have a fabulous week, 
Noho ora mai 
 
Kaz Bissett 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations to Finn, Bree and Leah who received the 
values awards at the last assembly. Finn received an award 

for Participating and Contributing, Bree for Thinking and Leah 
for Responsibility. Well done on your outstanding efforts. 

 

 
 




